

September 8, 2014

Dr. William D. Law, Jr.
President
St. Petersburg College
P.O. Box 13489
St. Petersburg, FL 33733-3489

Dear Dr. Law:

Thank you for your letter of July 14, 2014, providing notification of the closure of three Advanced Technical Certificates, effective fall 2014.

The certificate programs to be closed are as follows:

Critical Care (CC-ATC)
Emergency Care (EMC-ATC)
Erin K. Flatley Certificate in Sepsis Awareness & Education (SAE-ATC)

Low enrollment and small numbers of graduates led to the closure. Individualized teach-out plans have been prepared for each student enrolled in the certificates and a designated counselor and instructor will work with each student. Students have been notified of the course offering schedule designed for their completion of their certificate program. Faculty members teaching in the certificate programs will not be adversely affected.

We approve the closure of the above listed three Advanced Technical Certificate programs.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Lelle S. Wheelan

President

BSW/ABC:efk

cc: Ms. Sabrina Crawford, Executive Director of Institutional Research and Effectiveness

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley